
  
 

May 9, 2025 

 

Tom Allen 

Executive Office of the State of South Carolina 

1401 MAIN ST, SUITE 900 

COLUMBIA, SC 29201-2954 

tallen@ors.sc.gov 

 

Re: NTIA Award Number 41-31-DS062: State Digital Equity Planning and Capacity Grant 

 

 

Dear Tom Allen: 

 
The purpose of this letter is to notify you that the U.S. Department of Commerce will cease 

funding for Award Number 41-31-DS062, through the National Telecommunications and Information 
Administration (NTIA). As the President determined and as Secretary Lutnick agreed, the Digital Equity 
Capacity Program, 47 U.S.C. § 1723, is unconstitutional and grants issued pursuant to it were created 
with, and administered using, impermissible and unconstitutional racial preferences.  Furthermore, 
Section 200.340 of the Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles, and Audit Requirements 
for Federal Awards (2 C.F.R. Part 200), which provides that “[t]he Federal award may be terminated . . . 
[b]y the Federal agency or pass-through entity pursuant to the terms and conditions of the Federal award, 
including, to the extent authorized by law, if an award no longer effectuates the program goals or 
priorities.”   
 

To this end, and as provided above, your award is hereby terminated effective May 9, 2025; 
therefore, should you decide to continue project activities beyond May 9, 2025, you do so at your own risk 
and will not be reimbursed for any project costs incurred after that date.  You will be notified in writing 
concerning close-out instructions for this award.  This decision is final and there is no right of 
administrative appeal. 

 
Your organization will be notified in writing by the NIST Grants Closeout Officer concerning 

close-out instructions for this award. If you have any additional questions, please contact 
digitalequity@ntia.gov.  

 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Darren Olson, Grants Management Officer 

National Institute of Standards and Technology (NIST)

mailto:digitalequity@ntia.gov

